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1. Welcome and apologies

The Chair welcomed all members to the annual general meeting. Apologies were noted.
2. Minutes of previous AGM

Reviewed and approved.
2.
Changes to the constitution

Douglas Allan (Chair) proposed that AANPE be renamed ‘UK AANPE’.  After discussion of how this would appear on a search engine, it was agreed to change our name to the ‘The Association of Advanced Nursing Practice Educators, United Kingdom’, or ‘AANPE UK’.  
3.
Chair’s Report  

The Chair reviewed progress in relation to the priorities agreed at the 2011 AGM.  Last year, Professor Dickon Weir-Hughes was a key note speaker, and asked us to forward to the NMC any evidence as to where lack of regulation of ANP is causing public protection concerns.  The Chair noted that the policy context for this request was the regulation debate; in the light of the shift in this debate, the Committee agreed that this request should not be pursued at the current time.  The Chair noted the resignation of Professor Weir-Hughes, and expressed appreciation for the commitment and support he always gave to advanced nursing.

Consultations

Relatively speaking, this has been a quite year for AANPE UK.  Much of our activity in recent years related to the regulation of advanced practice, but it seems that a plateau has been reached in UK advanced practice policy.  We will, of course, continue to respond, engage and influence where we can.  We have maintained links with the RCN Advanced Practitioner Forum.
Web site, social networking and e-journal
The Chair thanked Dave Barton and colleagues at Swansea University for keeping the web site up to date.  AANPE UK now has a Facebook page, and will be opening a Twitter account. We have not been able to progress the plan to develop an AANPE UK advanced practice e-journal due to resourcing issues.  
Portfolio working group

Chris Inman, Sue Shortland and Linda East have worked together to develop a workshop on the use of portfolios by advanced practice nurses.  This was delivered to an appreciative audience at the RCN Advanced Nurse Practitioner Forum in London, December 2012.   The work of the portfolio group will continue, and all members are invited to join. Please contact cris.inman@bcu.ac.uk 
Advanced practice book commission

Dave Barton is editing a book on advanced practice, with chapters contributed by AANPE UK member HEIs.
Attendance at conferences

AANPE UK is able to contribute to the support of members representing our organisation at relevant conferences and seminars.  All members can apply for financial support to attend conferences and meetings that further AANPE UK’s aims and objectives.  Members should apply to the Committee using the form available on the web site (Action Dave Barton). Decisions are made by the Committee, excluding any Committee members with an interest.  
International Council of Nurses INP/APNN 7th International Conference 20th – 22nd August 2012, London

It was noted that this conference, entitled ‘Advanced Nursing Practice – Global Vision, Global Reality’ is taking place at Imperial College, London in August, 2012. AANPE UK member Helen Ward (LSBU) is chairing the conference organising committee.  Chris Inman will be leading a workshop on behalf of AANPE UK on portfolios and ANP.  Linda East circulated flyers:
http://www.rcn.org.uk/newsevents/event_details/rcn_eventsms/innp2012 

AANPE UK/RCN ANP Forum fringe meeting, RCN Congress, 13th - 17th May 2012, Harrogate

Claire Hale has been working with Jenny Aston, and proposals for a joint fringe meeting at Congress have been accepted.
3. Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer presented a statement of accounts as follows:
Income

Opening Balance (Cheque Account) as of February 2011



3332.21

Income (mainly subscriptions)






3196.83

Sub-Total

6529.04
Expenditure

Travel (Committee meetings & attending meetings on behalf of AANPE)

2088.47
Catering for committee meetings






204.88
2011 Conference & AGM








Sub-Total

1826.63
Current balance (2nd March 2012)





2409.06



The Chair explained that the unusually high figure for catering was due to one of the four committee meetings being held at the RCN, where we had to pay for in-house catering. Otherwise, the figures are in line with our usual income and expenditure.  
Sue Shortland, Birmingham City University, has continued in the role of Accounts Auditor.
4. Membership
We took six universities out of membership of AANPE last year for non-payment of fees, leaving 38 universities currently in membership.  The subscription rate for 2012-2013 will remain at £100 per annum.

4.
Committee elections

Two members of the 2011-2012 Committee have stepped down (Georgina Hourahane and Lesley Bridges). The Chair thanked Georgina and Lesley for their contribution, which has been much appreciated.
Five members of the standing committee were seeking re-election following their initial period of office, and were unanimously re-elected: David Barton, Douglas Allan, Linda East, Rhian Barnes and Siobhan Hicks.  
Three nominations were received for new committee members.  Ruth Pearce and Anne Robinson were elected.
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It was agreed that the next Committee meeting will take place on Friday, April 27th at London South Bank University. Officers of the Committee will be agreed at this meeting. 
The Chair thanked Hilary Walsgrove for organising both elections and the registration process this year; her efforts are much appreciated.
5.
Priorities for the year ahead
The following priorities were agreed for 2012-2013:

· Respond to national consultations and initiatives and participate in policy initiatives where our input is sought;

· Lobby in support of education for advanced practice at the highest national levels, with particular attention to the formation and activities of Health Education England and Local Education and Training Boards 


( http://www.dh.gov.uk/health/2012/01/workforce-response );
· Ensure representation from all areas of the UK: look for a Northern Ireland representative;

· Pursue work on the AANPE UK ANP portfolio, with a focus on the continuing professional development needs of advanced practice nurses;
· Support members attending meetings and conferences that further AANPE UK’s aims;

· Promote and assist with the organisation of the 7th International Nurse Practitioner/Advanced Practice Nursing Network Conference to be held in London, August 2012

· Organise the 2013 AANPE UK Annual Conference and AGM (date and venue tbc).
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